Mr. Tom Van Cleave, Jr. 604 Commercial Building Kansas City, Kansas

Dear Tommy:

I have just returned from Columbia, Missouri and find your letter awaiting me. I want to assure you that we are very happy to assist you in obtaining tickets for Coach Elbl and his squad.

I have talked with Mr. Falkenstien and he willhandle the seats for the other games for you as he has done for the Nebraska game. I do not think another letter is necessary, but if you care to drop him a note ahead of time for each game telling him how many there will be in the party, he will take care of you. Of course, all of the seats are sold, but there is always a way.

Tommy, it is always a great pleasure to do this for you. You have been swell and I am sure that all of us appreciate the fine things that you have done in benefit of the Athletic Department here at the University.

With all good wishes to you and to your good Dad, I am

Sincerely yours,

Director of Physical Education and Recreation Varsity Basketball Coach

FGA:mh co- Earl Falkenstien